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Greetings folks, 
 

Valentine’s Day is past and St. Patty’s day is fast approaching. It is 
time to think spring and look forward to the summer season of many 
events and lots of fun. 

         

Our first order of business is to congratulate Jean 

and Pete Empson for their outstanding work on last 

year’s Headliner. They received an Award of Distinc-

tion for their dedication and service to our club.  Next 

time you see them, say thanks.  Brenda and I have a 

hard act to follow  

One idea for the Headliner we are pursuing is the inclusion of a picture 
of a different member’s car on the back cover each month.   We will 
show only the year and make on the outer cover with whatever infor-
mation is supplied. The owner’s name will appear only on the last in-
side page.  If you would like to share your favorite summer car, please 
contact your editors.  We need the help of our members to make this 
work.  
  
Speaking of help from our members, the tentative events calendar for 
the summer is out.  If you have any ideas for something you would like 
to see included, please contact either Pete Empson or your editors.  
Remember, this is your club.  Participation will go a long way to keep-
ing Wayne Drumlins an active and fun organization. 
 
We all welcome new and returning members: Bill VanDeWeghe and 
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Secretary’s Minutes 

FEBRUARY 2016 MINUTES 
 
The February 17, 2016 meeting was held at the 
Phelps Community Center. It was opened at 
7:20PM by our President Dick Stearns and be-
gan with the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag.  16 
members were present. 
 
SECRETARY'S REPORT - A motion was made 
by Pam Heald to accept the November minutes. 
Seconded by Don Combes and Joel Neal.  Mo-
tion carried. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT - Rita Canavan, 
Treasurer, was absent, but Brenda Stearns gave 
a report from the bank statements.  It was sug-
gested that maybe we should increase how 
much we give to AACA.  There will be more of a 
discussion about this at a later time. 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S REPORT - Matt Ca-
navan was absent. 
 
SHOW COMMITTEE – George O'Neil still needs 
someone to take over.  Pete Empson needs to 
know how many classes there will be in the Car 
Show so he can order the trophies.  There will be 
a meeting at the Community Center on a Mon-
day in March to work on it.  Everyone is welcome 
to attend.  Pete has a list of what Dave Dorf did.  
Joel and Ann Neal have already started on what 
has to be done now on the list.  The idea of Club 
members to able to show their cars at the show 
is a "suggestion" at this point.  It will have to be 
decided by the Show Committee and George 
O'Neil. It was suggested to have the cookout ca-
tered on the Saturday we do set up for the show 
instead of everyone bringing a dish to pass and 
hot dogs. 
 
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE - Hank Goellner, 
Chairman, gave a report from 2015.  Let him 
know of any corrections or additions in the roster 
as he is trying to finalize it for this year.  He is 
still taking dues.  He promoted Razzle Dazzle for 
club apparel (sweat shirts, hats, jackets, etc).  
He has some on hand.  We had one new mem-

ber sign up tonight, Bill VanDeWeghe, and John 
Mulford has decided to become active again.  It 
was great to see both of them there tonight. 
 
CONCERNS FOR MEMBERS AND ANY COR-
RESPONDENCES RECEIVED – Jim Berry re-
ported that Menna broke her leg and is in Ge-
neva Hospital.  Dorothy Marino is having some 
health issues.  Hank Goellner read a thank you 
from Allie Weis for the contribution to the Heart 
Association in Dick's name.  He also read a letter 
from Jim Bollman when he sent in his dues. 
 
BUY SELL OR TRADE - None 
 
OLD BUSINESS – President Dick presented 
John Mulford his certificate for hosting an event 
last year and the Goellners their 2015 plaque for 
their participation last year. 
 
NEW BUSINESS – President Dick would like to 
feature a car belonging to a club member on the 
back cover of the Headliner every month.  The 
make, model, information on the car and mem-
ber's name would be listed inside the Headliner.  
Hank and Donna Goellner's '52 Packard will be 
featured on the March 2016 Headliner.  
(Secretary note:  We are finally having someone 
help us to get it on the road this Spring.)  Pam 
Heald spoke up about having different and new 
name badges done.  Dick has the badge ma-
chine from Dave Dorf. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS FOR 2016:  Pete went 
over dates that are on the calendar so far. 
 
President Dick thanked the refreshment commit-
tee which consisted of the Empsons and Brenda 
Stearns. 
 
Refreshments for the next meeting on March 16

th
 

will be Pam and Steve Heald to be held at 
Phelps Community Center.  There will be a 
speaker from Legendary Auto Interiors at 
7:20PM before the meeting.  We will meet at 
5:30PM at the Blue Ribbon for dinner hosted by 
Hank and Donna Goellner. 
 
The Door Prize winner was Steve and Pam  

 
Continued on page 3 

2 



 

Secretary’s Minutes 

Continued from page 2 

Heald of washer fluid which he was just go-
ing to go out and purchase.  The 50/50 win-
ner was John Mulford who gave the money 
back to the Club funds. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15PM by a 
motion from Brenda Stearns and seconded 
by Jean Empson. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Donna Goellner, Secretary 

 

Committee Reports 

 
2015  MEMBERSHIP  REPORT 

2/17/2016 
 
Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Club Region, 
Inc., 
 

I'll start by accentuating the positive: 
  
As a result of mailing 29 invitations in the 
spring of 2015 to New York State AACA 
members listed in the surrounding areas of 
our region from the AACA website, 2 people 
joined.  One was Sylvio Albert (a friend from 
the Packard Club) who showed his 1923 
Buick in our 2014 car show from Oswego, 
NY, and the other was Jim Davis Sr. from 
Canandaigua, NY.   Both have collections of 
cars with 4 or 5 nice cars. 
 

Through 2015 other families have joined: 
 

Scott and Linda Smith, who own a 1959 
Jeep Willys, from Marion, NY. 
Gary and Beth Wildey, who own a 1965 

Volvo P1800, from Palmyra, NY. Gary over-

heard Donna talking about the W.D. club in  
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The 27th annual Orphan Car Tour will take 
place on Saturday, June 4, 2016 

 in Anne Arundel County, Maryland,  
near Annapolis.  

 

A full press release and a flyer, with all de-
tails, should be ready by early March. 
Meanwhile, we will add further details on 
our website, http://www.orphancartour.org/ 
as they become available, and you can 
check there for more information. If you or 
any of your members live in, or are ac-
quainted with, Anne Arundel County, you 
can help us. 
 
Each Orphan Tour usually includes stops 
at points of interest along the route, and 
we need to know of any interesting private 
collections or museums (of automobiles, 
antiques, historical events, etc.) that we 
may not have heard of, and whose owners 
might consider allowing us to visit them.  

the Port Gibson post office and gave her 
his phone number  -  the rest is history. 
Robert and Diana Carpenter, who own a 
1957 Chevrolet, from Canandaigua, NY, 
friends / acquaintances of Pete and Jean 
Empson, 
 

Now I'll conclude with the non-positive: 
 

Jim and Leslie Askin from Geneva, NY,  
Dave and Barb Dorf from Marion, NY, 
and Bruce and Janet Knowlton from 
Phelps, NY - all have retired from club 
activities. 
 
Sadly, Dick Weis and George (Frosty) 
Grube have passed away. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Henry (Hank) Goellner 
Membership Chairperson 

http://www.orphancartour.org/


The Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Region 
The purpose of this Region shall be to supplement the activities of the 
Antique Automobile Club of America and to provide mutual enjoyment 

for members 

WAYNE DRUMLINS ANTIQUE AUTO REGION CALENDAR FOR 2016 

DATE ACTIVITY PLACE  TIME HOSTS 

Feb 17 Monthly Meeting 

Phelps Community 

Center 7pm  

Feb 21 Breakfast at Elks Club Canandaigua 8:30am Annette & Carl 

Mar 16 Dinner at Blue Ribbon Restaurant Phelps    5:30pm` Donna & Hank 

Mar 16 Monthly Meeting 

Phelps Community 

Center 7pm 

Presentation by Leg-
endary Auto  Interiors 

at 7:30 

Mar 19 Ladies Luncheon 

Schooners, Canan-

daiuga Noon Annette 

Apr 3 Early Ford V-8 Indoor Flea Market Rochester 9am-3pm  

Apr 20 Monthly Meeting 

Phelps Community 

Center 7pm 

Presentation by Com-
munity Center-Janie 

at 7:30 

Apr 20-24 Spring Carlisle Carlisle, PA   

May 7 Windmill Car Show Penn Yan   

May 13-15 Dunkirk Show & Flea Market Dunkirk   

May 13-15 2016 Rally around the Erie Canal    

May 15 ? Finger Lakes BOCES Car Show Fllint   

May 18 Monthly Meeting 

Phelps Community 

Center 7pm Car Show update 

May 23-24 Norwich Flea Market Norwich   

May 29  Wheels on Main St.  Waterloo   

June 12 Twin Tiers Car Show & Flea Market Horseheads   

June 11/12 Geneva American Legion Car Show Geneva   

19-Jun Sonnenberg Father's Day car show Sonnenberg Gardens   

June 15 Monthly Meeting 

Phelps Community 

Center 7pm  

June 18 Mumford ( War of 1812 demo)/ bus?     

  Continued on page 5   
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WAYNE DRUMLINS ANTIQUE AUTO REGION CALENDAR FOR 2016 

Continued from page 4 

Message from Vice-President 

We each have our own memories from our car club.  It takes someone to think of the 
activity and someone to plan the activity.  As we start a new year, let us come up with 
some activities that will make new memories.  Remember it takes an idea and some-
one to plan it.  These activities just don’t happen.  Let us plan to have some fun in 
2016 with our “old cars” and friends. 
Please contact me with your thoughts for our calendar. 
 

Spring - a good time for cleaning out your cupboards.  Remember that the need is 

always there.  Please review your non-perishable food items and bring a bag to the 

meeting for donations to the local food pantry. 
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July 25-29 
F/L Hupmobile Tour/volunteers 

needed   Bauder & Marino 

July 16 Pultneyville Car show   Pam & Steve 

July 17 
Wizard of Clay/Naked Dove/

Lunch at Schooners   Carl & Annette 

July 20 Ice Cream Social/Meeting Canavan's home  Matt & Rita 

Aug 14 
Wallington Car Show/Sodus 
Lighthouse Concert/Dinner Sodus Pt.  Pam & Steve 

Aug10 or 17 Monthly Meeting 

Phelps Community 

Center 7pm   

Aug 20 

Car Show Set-up/catered 

lunch ? Marion  
Wayne Drumlin 

members 

Aug 21 Car Show Marion  
Wayne Drumlin 

members 

Sept 17   President's Picnic 

Dick & Brenda’s 

home 1pm Dick & Brenda 

Oct 5-8 Fall Meet at Hershey Hershey, PA   

Oct 19 Monthly Meeting 

Phelps Community 

Center 7pm  

Nov 9 Elections & Ham Dinner Marion Masonic Hall  Amy  

Dec  Christmas Family    

Jan 14 Annual Banquet/ Brunch    



Get Well Wishes to: 

 

 

 
 
 

Birthdays 
Happy Birthday to:  

 

Brenda Stearns 3/11 
Allie Weis      3/18 

Jean Empson      3/28 

Anniversaries 
none 

Dorothy Marino 
Menna Berry  

 

Jim Bollman sent this note along with his dues for 2016 in early February. 
I thought I'd share it at the W.D. meeting on 2/17 and then in the Headliner. 
        Henry (Hank) Goellner, 
        Membership Chairperson 
 
Jim writes: 
 
Sorry I'm late with my dues.  Even though we are far away now we still want to keep up 
with what's happening in the (Wayne Drumlins) club. 
 
We have joined the Davy Crocket Region and are getting to know the members.  I 
gave a short show and tell last month on Crosleys and surprised them when I reached 
into a briefcase I had sitting on the table and pulled out a Crosley fabricated block (only 
weighs 14 lbs).  That got another whole round of questions going.  They were still talk-
ing about it at this months meeting. 
 
They meet at a restaurant that has a smorgasbord, they furnish us a private room and 
a break on the meal cost if you come early enough to eat. 
Not as large a club as Drumlins but close.  They do 2 shows a year, one in the spring 
by themselves and a joint meeting with an independent club that is mostly street rods 
later in the Summer.  Both shows are about half the size of Marion. 
 
Jim Bollman 
217 Chinquapin Ln 
Jonesborough, TN 37659 
P: 315-589-8815 (still a 315er) 
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Do you know where you left the wax, polishing cloths, leather preservative, tire black, 
white wall cleaner and other related items last fall?  How about the fresh motor oil, 
grease, and all appropriate filters?  Now would be a good time to inventory your sup-
plies and stock up for the coming season. 



President’s Message 
Continued from page 1 

John Mulford.  
 
As you may already know, most hobby and civic organizations are having a hard time 
recruiting and keeping active members.  Many in the club have been members for a 
long time and we thank them for their untold past contributions to the club.  However, 
we need to add members if we are to continue as a viable club and to present the best 
car show in the region. 
   
We have created ‘invitation cards’ which are available for members to carry with them 
and to distribute to anyone you might come across that has an interest in old vehicles.  
Please emphasize that you do not need to own an old car to be a member.  How about 
inviting a prospective new member to our next meeting? 
In addition we are trying to make the meetings a little more lively by asking interesting 
individuals to speak or give short presentations at a meeting.   We will have a guest 
speaker from Legendary Auto Interiors at our March meeting. 
 
Participation.  Even though it is only early March as you read this, it is time to start 
work on the annual car show.  There will be a show committee meeting Wednesday 
March 9

th
 at Parker’s Grille, 206 S Main St, Newark, NY 14513.  Dinner time is sug-

gested as 6:30 pm with the meeting to follow at 7:00 pm.  Everyone is invited and en-
couraged to attend.  This is open to all members and, as we all know, the car show re-
quires lots of people power.  Everyone’s knowledge and ideas are welcome. 
  
I look forward to seeing you all on March 9

th
 (car show meeting) and March 16

th
 

(regular meeting with dinner at the Blue Ribbon Restaurant at 5:30 and meeting to fol-

low at 7:15, being held in the old cafeteria of the Phelps Community Center for this 

month only.)  

Cover photo 
 
Owners Henry (Hank) and Donna Goellner 
 
Info, from the Car Invoice #52-180: 
            1952 Packard,  Model 200 Deluxe,  Series 2501,  Club Sedan. 
            Originally delivered in Cedar Rapids, IA from Stemlar Motors on 9/6/1952. 
            Options include: 
                The 327 c.i. Straight 8 / 155 HP engine, Overdrive (on the Std. Trans.) 
                Easamatic (power) brakes, Fender shields, Fresh air heater, WSW tires, 

                Trunk light, and Hub shell covers – full size hubcaps – a 1-year-only style 
      for ‘52. 
             The color is Labrador Gray.    The buyer, Mr. Fleming, paid $3,239.44 for it. 
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1952 Packard,  Model 200 Deluxe,  Series 2501,  Club Sedan. 


